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Merritt, Rachel

From: Mervin, Kendra
Sent: Friday, December 13, 2019 11:41 AM
To: CM; SS; Gabriel, Jason; Sidman Martin, Margaret; Brown, Cheryl; Billy, Kyle
Subject: REVISED - CM Priestly Jackson - Response to Noticed Meeting JEA Recapitalization CM LeAnna 

Cumber

Revised, for the record, to reflect grammatical revisions. 
 
This is a one-way communication, City Council colleagues. Please do not respond to this message. 
 
Message from Councilwoman Brenda Priestly Jackson: 
 
I am writing to share my concerns and the deeply troubling nature of the noticed meeting forwarded this 
morning by Council Member LeAnna Cumber, our City Council colleague, regarding the recapitalization of JEA 
and her meeting noticed for Tuesday, December 17, 2019 at 1:00 p.m. We are a collegial body governed by 
the City Council rules and our City Council leadership. Guidance and next steps regarding JEA and the 
discussion of the five recapitalization options should be led by our City Council president, President Scott 
Wilson, our City Council vice-president, Vice-President Tommy Hazouri, in legal consultation with our outside 
counsel, Smith Halsey & Busey-Stephen D. Busey, Esquire and each of us. A noticed meeting regarding this 
most significant and important issue by one colleague appears both premature and in contravention of our 
Council rules and a true spirit of mutual respect and collaboration, one for another.  
 
We must support and afford Council President Wilson the opportunity to review, discuss and present this 
matter to us consistent with our role as the City Council-the legislative branch of our Jacksonville City 
government. I believe that we are strongest together. We will serve our neighbors and city best if we draw 
upon each members’ unique abilities and respect the process of our self-governance and decorum. 
 
Peace, 
Brenda Priestly Jackson 
Council Member-District 10 
Jacksonville City Council 
 
 
Kendra Mervin, MPA 
Executive Council Assistant 
City of Jacksonville  
Office of Council Member Brenda A. Priestly Jackson 
117 W. Duval Street, Suite 425  
Jacksonville, Florida 32202 
Direct Line: (904) 255‐5146 
 
"Please note that under Florida's very broad public records law, e-mail communications to and from city officials are subject to public disclosure.” 

 


